Little Bees Children Self Help Group

P.O. Box 68933, Juja Road – 00622 Nairobi

Mobile: 0722 455222

E-mail: slittlebees@yahoo.com

Date: 7th July 2009

FRIENDS OF AFRICA

FROM SILVANCE MANYALA – TO SPONSOR BEGGI

Dear Grandpa Beggi,

RE: DAP REPORTS FROM MAY – JULY 2009 

I salute you with love greetings from our Little Bees School; I want to thank you for hospital bill to your foster son Silvance. Month of May Silvance was very fine but early June, we had cholera in our area which spread all over the slum village and affected Madoya Slums. 

Silvance passed to pain while in the hospital, asking me, has my sponsor known that I am sick and admitted? I replied yes, your sponsor Beggi knows and prays for you quick healing. After being discharged from hospital Silvance is still weak and tired, advised on drinking of plenty of water and fruits, eh has no appetite of eating solid food but I am trying to take care of him.

Due to his weakness he has not joined his classes, but he has a problem of thinking of his classmate who died, he was shocked because eh was near to his bed. The dying child cried loudly in pain and die. The imagination is disturbing children’s mind, as a trauma. I wish I would have money I could take them for a tour, picnic, or to see wild animals, flowing rivers. I think by coming back they will change their minds to talk over what they have seen and this can wash their brains to be sober. I have attached his letter, write him few lines to comfort him and also I am counseling all children. 

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mama Lucy Odipo. 

